2020 VALUE ADJUSTMENT BOARD


Minutes of the May Monthly VAB Meeting

Thursday, May 13, 2021
9:00 AM, Council Chambers

1st Floor, City Hall (St. James) & ZOOM Virtual Meeting
Council Member Joyce Morgan, Chairman


Cheryl Brown, VAB Clerk
Council Member Randy White, excused



Heather Pelegrin, VAB Operations Manager
School Board Member Charlotte Joyce



Grace English, VAB Staff
Council Appointed Citizen Member Shirley Dasher



School Board Appointed Citizen Member Kris Barnes
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

In Attendance:

William H. Jeter, Jr., VAB Attorney
Jerry Holland, Property Appraiser

Tiffiny Pinkstaff, Counsel to the Property Appraiser
Keith Hicks, Chief Appraiser

Jim Ogburn, Commercial Division Chief, PAO
Sage Sullivan, TPP Division Chief, PAO
Chairwoman Morgan called the meeting to order at 9:02 AM

1. Introductions of Board and staff.  
2. Chairwoman Morgan stated the next item on the agenda was to approve the meeting minutes from the 2020 VAB Board meeting held on April 15, 2021.  Citizen Member Barnes made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from the 2020 VAB Board meeting held on April 15, 2021.  2nd by School Board Member Joyce.  Board approved 4–0.

3. William Jeter, VAB Attorney, explained the Public Comments procedures.
4. Public Comments section:
· There were none.
5. Consider deferral requests from Petitioners.

· There were none.

6. Consider deferral requests from the Property Appraiser’s Office.

· There were none.

7. Consider the recommended decisions listed on the 1 page excel spreadsheet for the May 13, 2021 Board meeting.  Citizen Member Barnes made a motion to approve all of the recommended decisions on the excel spreadsheet.  2nd by Citizen Member Dasher.  Board approved 4–0.
8. Mr. Jeter provided an explanation to the Board regarding the Tax Impact Notice and the DR-488 Re-Certification of the Tax Roll form.  He explained that VAB staff will prepare the forms and distribute them to the Board members for their review and that the VAB Chair would ultimately sign on behalf of the Board.
9. The general difficulties and obstacles that VAB participants encountered this year were discussed.  The obvious Pandemic difficulties, the necessity for telephonic hearings and limited personal contact, among other issues, affected all aspects of the 2020 VAB process.  Added to these was the software transition from in-house software to AXIA (a third-party vendor) software. 2020 VAB participants faced unprecedented procedural challenges. The VAB Staff was complimented and thanked for its work, commitment, and professionalism in the face of these adversities.  The Special Magistrates, Property Appraiser and Petitioners likewise "rose to the occasion"; and VAB has timely completed its 2020 obligations and met statutory deadlines.  The Chair also extended her personal thanks to the other Board members for their VAB service.

10. Chairwoman Morgan asked for a motion to close the 2020 VAB year since there was no more business.  School Board Member Joyce made a motion to close out the 2020 VAB year.  2nd by Citizen Member Barnes.  Board approved 4–0.
The 2020 VAB year was closed and the meeting was adjourned at 9:18 AM.
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